
    



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  11th  APRIL  2021 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
Mido & Mary Cunningham, Abbey St. 

Kathleen & Micheál Waldron, Johnstown 

Marion Egan, Aghamore & Ballina 

Michael & Margaret Boyle, Clagnagh, & Eileen Lyons & decd. Knockbrack 

John & Janie Fitzmaurice, Derrynacong 

Josie & Jack Eaton & decd. Main St. 

Ned & May Carroll, Thomas & Ellen Carroll, Drimbane 

Catherine Flanagan, Calry, Sligo 

Fr. Richard Phillips, John Phillips & decd. of the Phillips & Prendergast Families 

Delia & John Comer, Killinaugher 

Mark & Eileen Waldron, Cave, Danny & Annette Fadian, Achill, & Padraig Phillips, Leow 

Paddy & Andy Comber, Ballybeg 

Delia Regan & decd. Carrowkeel 

Martin Forde & his parents Delia & Martin Forde, Island 
***************************** 

Sunday 10.00am.  First Anniversary:  Val Lyons, Spaddagh 
  

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily 

rosary at 9.00pm continue to be broadcast on 

parish radio 105.2FM and streamed on the par-

ish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/

st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis   

The 10 o’clock Mass on Sunday will be broad-

cast on Mid West Radio on 11th & 18th April. 

The 10 o’clock Mass is being broadcast on Mid 

West Radio every Wednesday morning. 
 

Please use the lighters for lighting candles as 

the hand sanitiser is highly flammable. 

 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to all who are returning their weekly contribu-

tions either by envelope or by direct debit.  Envelopes can be dropped in the letter box of 

the Parochial House.  If you wish to set up a direct debit, the account details are as follows:  

Ballyhaunis Parish Church.  BIC: ULSB IE 2D   IBAN:  IE69 ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 
   

PRIESTS’  EASTER  COLLECTION:  Sincere thanks to all who have returned their 

Easter Collection envelopes or paid by bank transfer.  Envelopes can be dropped through 

the letterbox of the Parochial House at any time.   If you wish to set up a direct debit the  

account details for the Easter Collection are: Ballyhaunis Parish Church, Priests Account. 

BIC: ULSB IE 2D.  IBAN: IE59 ULSB 9852 7005 520 114.   

The bank account details are printed on the back of the envelopes. 
 

TRÓCAIRE:  Any outstanding contributions can be dropped in the letterbox of the Paro-

chial House during the coming week.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 

33 DAY  ACT  OF  CONSECRATION  TO  ST.  JOSEPH continues along side the 

rosary at 9.00pm. each evening and will conclude on 1st May, Feast of St. Joseph the 

Worker.  This present year has been designated as a year dedicated to St Joseph by Pope 

Francis.   

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 7.30pm. 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, for 

updates due to ongoing Covid-

19 restrictions. 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  12th  -  18th  APRIL  2021 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

12th - 18th APRIL READERS 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly 

Friday Willie Broderick 

Saturday 7.30pm. Kevin Henry 

Sunday 10.00am. Julia Kelly 

CALLED  TO  SERVE  AS  A  PRIEST?  On Vocations 

Sunday, 25th April from 5.00 - 7.00pm. the Archdiocese of  

Tuam will host a zoom meeting for those who feel they may 

have a vocation to priesthood, or those who would simply like 

more information about serving as a priest in the Archdiocese of 

Tuam.  If you are 18+, please email: admin@tuamdiocese.org to 

register your interest and a zoom link will be forwarded. 

“Peace be with you. As the Father has sent me, so am I sending 

you.” Is Jesus trying to send you to proclaim his truth and peace 

as a priest, sister or brother?  Speak to your local priest or Dioce-

san Vocations Director, or email the National Vocations Office: 

email:  info@vocations.ie  
 

SCOIL  ÍOSA - Enrolment of new pupils for the 2021-2022 

school year in Scoil Íosa has now commenced. Enrolment forms 

may be collected from the school by appointment, can be 

emailed directly to applicants on request or alternatively can be 

downloaded from our website under the enrolment tab. The clos-

ing date for applications is April 30th 2021. Please contact either  

kdennedy@iosaballyhaunis.com iosaballyhaunis@gmail.com or 

ccassidy@iosaballyhaunis.com  
 

TRANSITION  PROGRAMME from 6th class to 1st Year with 

Foróige Ballyhaunis Youth Service (BEY Project).  Online 

group support for students starting Secondary School begins on 

Monday 19th April, 4.30 - 5.30pm. To register contact Laura, 

086-7791878 or Paul, 086-7791881. 
 

ARMCHAIR  AZURE  TOURS  IN  MAYO:  Mayo County 

Council Arts Service in partnership with local arts venues is 

hosting a new series of free Dementia Inclusive Friendly virtual 

visual art tours.  Tours are one-hour long and are guided by a 

trained dementia inclusive facilitator who will guide participants 

through a selection of visual artworks while actively encouraging 

conversation and responses to each work. People are welcome to 

share the tour with a family member, a friend or a carer. 

Tours will take place at 11am on the following dates: 

April 19th and 26th | May 04th and 17th | June 07th 

Contact Katriona Gillespie, Mayo County Council Arts Service 

at mayoarts@mayococo.ie or phone 094 9064666 for details. 

This KEEP WELL campaign is brought to you with thanks to 

Healthy Ireland - an initiative of the Government of Ireland with 

funding from the Healthy Ireland Fund and the Sláintecare fund 

delivered by Pobal. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS  CHAMBER has set up an online petition to 

keep the local branch of Bank of Ireland open.  They invite every 

resident of the town and every business in the area to sign this 

petition to create an awareness of the effect the closure is having 

on our community.  Please share with your neighbours, employ-

ees, friends, work colleagues and people you know who com-

mute to and from the area or who return to the area regularly. 

The petition can be accessed on the Chamber Facebook page or 

at: https://my.uplift.ie/petitions/keep-ballyhaunis-bank-of-ireland

-branch-open 
 

CALLING  IRISH  CENTENARIANS! Are you or someone 

you know aged 100 years or older? Athlone Institute of Technol-

ogy is currently researching the lives lived by Irish centenarians 

and is actively looking for participants. Contact Alison via email 

at a.fagan@research.ait.ie for more information on this project. 
 

 

 

The Nobel Peace Prize winner Nadia Murad speaks with Vatican 

Media on Pope Francis’ recent visit to Iraq, the hope for a peace-

ful future and the Yazidi people’s struggle for survival. 

With her immense courage Nadia became a symbol for her people, 

the Yazidis, and for all women who are victims of violence, whether 

or not in war. In this interview with Vatican Media, Nadia speaks 

about the fruits expected from Francis’ visit to Iraq, and she makes a 

pressing appeal to the international community to work to liberate 

the many Yazidi women who remain in the hands of Jihadists 
 

The media worldwide have unanimously described Pope Francis’ visit 

to Iraq as historic. In your opinion, what remains in the hearts of the 

Iraqi people from this journey?  

Not only is Pope Francis’ visit to Iraq historic in itself, but it also 

comes at a historic time for the Iraqi people, as they rebuild from 

genocide, religious persecution, and decades of conflict. The Pope’s 

visit shone a light on the potential for peace and religious freedom. 

It symbolized that all Iraqis - no matter their faith - are equally de-

serving of dignity and human rights. His Holiness also sent a clear 

message that restoring the interfaith fabric of Iraqi society must start 

with support for the healing of minority communities, like the 

Yazidis, who have been the target of violence and marginalization.  
 

Speaking to reporters on the plane, Pope Francis said that one of the 

reasons he visited Iraq was after reading your book, “The Last Girl”. 

In his first speech, which he addressed to the country’s authorities, he 

recalled the suffering of the Yazidis. How important is it to have the 

Pope offering this advocacy for you?  

During my audience with Pope Francis back in 2018, we had an  

in-depth discussion about the Yazidi community’s experience of 

genocide, particularly the violence endured by women and children. 

I am glad that my story stayed with him and that he felt called to 

bring this message to Iraq. His advocacy for the Yazidi cause is an 

example for other religious leaders in the region to amplify the  

message of tolerance of religious minorities like the Yazidis.  
 

Today you are a Nobel Peace Prize laureate, a UN Goodwill Ambassa-

dor, and you have founded an organization “Nadia’s Initiative” to help 

women victims of violence. Where did you find the strength to turn all 

the pain you have suffered into this force for good? All Yazidis have 

shown great strength in their survival and resilience. The entire 

community has withstood immense trauma. We will not be able to 

recover and rebuild our lives on our own. The community is in dire 

need of support and resources. Nadia’s Initiative is striving to  

empower the community in their recovery by providing tangible and 

sustainable support.  
 

ISIS lost the war in 2017 but you remind us that there are still thou-

sands of women, even young girls, in slavery who have not yet been 

freed. Why can’t this tragedy be ended and what should the internation-

al community do? The fact that 2,800 Yazidi women and children 

remain missing in captivity after nearly seven years exposes the lack 

of political will to protect women’s basic human rights and safety.  

It shows that sexual violence and slavery are not taken seriously by 

the international community. A multilateral task force must be  

established immediately with the sole purpose of locating and  

rescuing these women and children.  
 

You have said: “I want to be the last woman on earth with a story like 

mine”. What would you say today to the many women suffering from 

war and terrible violence? To them, I say: “It is not your fault”. 

Global patriarchal systems have been designed to subjugate us, 

profit from our oppression, and wage war on our bodies. But surviv-

ing and fighting for recognition of these injustices is an act of re-

sistance. I would also say: “You are not alone”. Over one-third of 

women around the globe experience sexual violence. That does not 

mean we must accept it. There are women in every community who 

are surviving, standing up, and speaking out. When we unite to fight 

for our rights, change will be unstoppable. 

mailto:mayoarts@mayococo.ie
https://my.uplift.ie/petitions/keep-ballyhaunis-bank-of-ireland-branch-open
https://my.uplift.ie/petitions/keep-ballyhaunis-bank-of-ireland-branch-open
mailto:a.fagan@research.ait.ie

